
Haynes Township Board Meeting Minutes 
Haynes Township Hall 

October 5, 2022 
 
 
The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:03 p.m. on  
October 5, 2022 by Supervisor Effrick. Members present: Supervisor Effrick, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee 
Quick, Trustee Campbell, Clerk Quick, and Deputy Treasurer Campbell. 
 
Guests: Commissioner Bill Thompson. 
 
Trustee Campbell made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2022 meeting, seconded 
by Supervisor Effrick; all yeses, motion carried.  
 
Treasurer Campbell read the Treasurer’s Report and stated there is $395,092.12 in the general fund. A 
motion was made by Supervisor Effrick to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Clerk Quick; all 
yeses, motion carried. 
 
Clerk Quick read the bills totaling $60,164.11. Supervisor Effrick made a motion to pay the bills totaling 
$60,164.11, seconded by Trustee Campbell; all yeses, motion carried. 
 
Discussion was held on burial plots at Mt. Joy Cemetery. 
 
Deputy Treasurer Campbell is looking into a grant for sonar equipment. 
 
Trustee Campbell stated that companies selling solar panels cannot set them up until townships have an 
ordinance in place. 
 
Commissioner Thompson gave an update on events at the fairgrounds and that the county paid a 
consulting firm and hired Presque Isle Gas & Light (PIE&G) for broadband. 
 
Supervisor Effrick stated that the bill the MTA sent an alert about taking the authority away from the 
townships for short term rentals was not voted on. Clerk Quick stated that MTA informed her there are 
many differing bills regarding these rentals and a bill could still be passed in the lame duck period. 
 
Supervisor Effrick adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m. 


